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September 1, 1982 FYR 82-90

United States Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Washlngton, D. C. 20555

Attention: Mr. Dennis M. Crutchfield, Chief
Operating Reactors Branch No. 5
Division of Licensing

References: (a) Liceanse No. DPR-3 (Docket No. 50-29)
(b) USNRC Letter to YAEC, dated July 29, 1982

Subject: Environmental Qualification of Safety-Related Electrical
Equipment

Dear Sir:

Your letter, Reference (b), expresses your c¢nacern relative to the
qualification of our steam generator level traasmitters for their short-term
protective function. Your concern is based primarily on inadequacies in our
documentation of qualification and on the fact that similar transmitters have
failed in the short term in a separate test. We have reviewed the FRC
evaluation of our documeatation, the applicable test reports, and the
functional requirements of our transmitters; and we have concluded that the
test in which the transmitters failed does not apply to the transmitters
installed at Yankee, that the Yankee transmitters are adequate to perform
their short-term protective function, and that our qualification test
documents are inadequate in that they do not provide a comprehensive record of
the test results. Since we cannot improve the quality of the test
documentation, we plan to replace the transmitters. The bases for these
conclusions are summarized in the following paragraphs.

It is our opinion that the test in which three transmitters failed at six
to eight minutes into the test cannot be used for comparison to the
transmitters installed at Yankee. It is stated in the functional requirements
and test criteria for this test that the tranemitters did not have any special
modifications for environmental conditions because the time required to
function was very short. In the test results and conclusions, it reiterates
the fact that the model tested was not designed for the eaviroament in which
it was tested and concludes that the short-term function was demonstrated.

The FRC has concluded that the test failures render the test inconclusive with
respect to short-term functionality, and we igree with this conclusion with
respect to those transmitters hecause they were not designed to cope with the
test environment. However, the transmitters at Yankee were designed for
nuclear service; and therefore, we 4o not agree that this test is applicable
to our transmitters.

The transmitters which are installed at Y:nkee are of post=-accident
environmental design. The transmitters were quoted and ordered us
post-accident operative models, which includes high temperature specs, epoxy
paint, special seals, and high radioactive capacity. 1In addition, we have a
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